
Year 5 Parent & Carer Meeting

13th September 2024
Welcome! 
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Meet our Year 5 Team!
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Miss Leese
Orangutans Teacher

Mrs Shepherd
Gharials Teacher

Mon & Tue

Miss Seymour
Gharials Teacher
Wed, Thur & Fri

Mrs Medhurst
Year 5 TA

Miss Bright
PPA Cover
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Our Daily Timetable 
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Golden Rules
We expect all children to always follow our Golden Rules.

 
All children can earn Dojo points. 

The child in each class who has the most Dojos at the end of 
the week will be awarded ‘Star of the Week’ plus a prize.

There are many other ways in which positive behaviour is 
consistently recognised and rewarded, as per our Behaviour 

for Learning Policy, which can be found on our website.
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Positive 
Recognition Boards
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Positive Recognition Boards support Halling’s positive 
behaviour for learning.

We introduced these to all classes last academic year and 
all children responded well. 

A Positive Recognition Board is at the front of every 
classroom which:

• Is positioned so all children can see it
• Is given importance and is also visually engaging
• Shows a record of what the class have collectively 

achieved
• Celebrates collective teamwork and can be referred to if 

behaviour should slip
• Shows the collective aim/reward for when the class 

marble jar is full
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Positive Recognition Boards

Pink think clouds are also displayed alongside our 
Positive Recognition Boards, children may be 
'moved' onto the cloud as a reminder to think 

about the choices they are making and how this 
may be impacting themselves and/or others. The 
aim is for a child/children to be swiftly 'moved' 

back onto the Positive Recognition Board 
following a period of reflection.
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Our Curriculum 

At Halling, we use Chris Quigley’s Essentials Curriculum and milestones for the basis of our 
teaching. Your child is in the first part of milestone 3. This means over the 2 years in their 

milestone, they will learn the same topics but will be learning about them on a deeper level 
in the second year. We have based our curriculum design on evidence from cognitive science 
with the three main principles: learning is most effective with spaced repetition, interleaving 
helps children to discriminate between topics and aids long-term retention and, retrieval of 

previously learned content is frequent and regular which increases storage and retrieval 
strength. 
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Our Curriculum Structure  
Here is our curriculum design explained through a diagram: 
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Overviews 

Here is what we will be learning in our milestone. 
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Geography History
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Science
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RE
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PSHE

In term 6, we cover the RSE curriculum, suitable for their age.

A letter is normally sent to parents and carers during term 5, highlighting that the lessons are 
upcoming and providing an overview of what is covered.
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Trips

We will be organising trips in the year for the children to enjoy their learning in a 
different environment. We will inform you of any trips by letter so watch this space! 
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Maths 

For maths, we will base our 
teaching from White Rose. This 

is the overview of what your 
child will be learning 
throughout the year. 
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Maths 
Here is the method we use to teach the 4 operations. If you would like us to go through this 

in more detail to help your child at home, please ask. 

Times tables knowledge is crucial throughout all the topics we cover in year 5! 
Please encourage TTRS use as much as possible!
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English 
Non-negotiables in English include using basic punctuation such as full stops and capital 
letters and neat handwriting (cursive when possible). When completing homework or 

encouraging writing at home, please support the school with ensuring your child is using 
the basics within their writing.  If you would like to know any English terminology, please 

ask a member of the Year 5 team. 

Reading impacts your child’s knowledge and understanding of the world around them and 
makes them better writers. The more genres of books they are exposed to, the better. 

Please encourage your children to read as much as they can at home – comics and graphic 
novels are just as important as chapter books, but a mix is best!
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Handwriting  
We use Letter-join to teach the children’s cursive handwriting. Here is what our alphabet 

looks like and log-in you can use at home.  
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Homework 
Children will receive homework every Friday. This will consist of a list of spellings for the 

children to practise and some space for the children to apply their spellings into a sentence. 
Maths homework will be based around arithmetic and the 4 operations ( + - x ÷ ). 

Homework will need to be returned by Wednesday to allow time for it to be marked. 
Homework club will be offered one lunchtime for any children who would like to go over 

their homework with a teacher in school. Children will be tested on previously taught 
spellings on Friday. In addition to this, you could use SpellingShed or TTRS for some extra 

practise. Your child’s log-in can be found in their contact book. 
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Reading/Contact Books 
In Year 5, your child will be a free reader. They are welcome to borrow books from 
the class library or read books from home. We encourage parents to ask questions 

about what they have read. This allows the child to understand the book and 
answer comprehension questions. The reading for pleasure book could be a chance 
for your child to enjoy reading or being read to. Please use the child’s contact book 
to record when your child/ren have read. We expect children to read or be read to 

everyday. 

We will be checking the children’s contact books daily. We may use it to deliver 
messages so please check it as well and update it with any messages you have for 

us. 
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Reading/Contact Books 
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This term we will be fully launching the return of Tweety the 
Reading Owl. Every Friday, the Owl will be awarded to the 
class with the highest average reads from the week before.

To be able to accomplish this, every class will display a 
poster with the total number of reads from the previous 
week. This will be recorded by Thursday lunchtime for the 
Reading Ambassadors to note down. For example, in a class 
of 30, if all pupils read 3 times, the weekly total would be 90 
reads. We do ask that parents/carers please initial your 
child’s reading record for their read to be counted.    
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Uniform 
Please ensure all your child’s uniform is labelled in case it goes missing. Lost Property is 

situated in the main office if you find you are missing a piece of uniform. 
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PE 
Your child will have outdoor PE on Tuesday and indoor PE on Thursday. Please send your 

child into school in their PE kit. All PE kit should also be named. If your child has their ears 
pierced, please ensure earrings are removed on PE days. If your child has earrings in, they 

will not be able to join in with PE unless they are able to remove them. 
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EYFS/KS1 and KS2 Snacks 
Children in KS2 will have the opportunity to buy a piece of fruit each playtime for 25p. 

Please send your child in with the correct change to buy their snack for breaktime. 
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Clubs

You child will have the opportunity to participate in many different lunchtime and 
afterschool clubs. Many children have already started and are enjoying clubs. 

More opportunities to come as these change termly! 
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Arbor
Arbor is your point of contact with school regarding booking and giving permissions.

Please check that you have given permission for your child to be photographed so that 
we can share learning photographs on Twitter (X). 

We ask children what they want for their hot dinners during morning registration. 
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“It's good to talk!”

During the school day, children have many opportunities to talk to adults if and when they 
need to. When talking may not be possible, we have two in-class initiatives that are 

followed across the school: ‘Bubble Time’ and ‘Think Boxes’. For Bubble Time, your child 
can move their peg onto the ‘talk bubble’ to indicate that they would like to speak with an 

adult regarding an incident or problem. Similarly, the Think Box is for children to share their 
thoughts or ask a question by writing it down and posting it into the box.

All children should be aware that any adult that is seen with a rainbow lanyard is a safe and 
approachable adult, equipped to deal with any concerns they have.
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Year 5 Information

Secondary school information will start to filter through to you (open days, etc) over the 
course of the year, ready for applications at the start of the 25/26 school year.

The 11+ is a personal choice between you and your child. It is not obligatory for your child 
to sit it.

Applications for the 11+, which will be sat in September ‘25, will be open throughout June 
‘25.
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Year 5 Information

Any questions, please ask us – we are always happy to help! ☺
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